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RSIPF EOD team successfully removes and destroys large aerial bomb in 
Choiseul Province 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) Explosive Ordnance Disposal (EOD) Team have 

done a tremendous job by safely removing and destroying a 1000-pound aerial bomb at Taro in 

Choiseul Province last week.  

 

This operation, which lasted three days, was important in ensuring the safety of the people, as the 

bomb posed a serious threat due to being located close to the community. 

 

Acting Director of EOD Inspector Clifford Tunuki says, “In addition to the successful disposal of 

the aerial bomb, the RSIPF EOD Team dedicated a further week to responding to and disposing 

of other Unexploded Ordnance (UXO) reports across the province.”  

 

Director Tunuki says, “In total, 81 UXOs were safely destroyed during this Complex operation.” 

 

The RSIPF EOD Team commend the communities of Choiseul Province and the Shortland Islands 

in Western Province, where the UXO disposal activities occurred, for their cooperation and 

support in the success of this operation.  

 

Inspector Tunuki acknowledge the communities for their prompt reporting of UXOs.Their 

proactive approach has undoubtedly saved lives and prevented potential harm. 

 

Director Tunuki says, “Such reports are important in ensuring the safety and security of everyone 

in the affected areas.” 

 

The RSIPF encourages all communities throughout the Solomon Islands to continue reporting any 

suspected UXOs to your nearest police station or call RSIPF EOD mobile on number 7495215. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 
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strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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